



27th May 2022

Dear Parents,

This newsletter celebrates another busy half term at St Margaret's. Before I talk about news, I must praise year 6 for the way they have carried themselves through their SATs and since their assessments. They still have a lot to do to prepare for the next exciting chapter and we will ensure their last half term is a memorable one.

This week we have seen over 200 parents/carers in school for a variety of different events. It is an absolute pleasure to have parents in school to share experiences with their children and the staff go above and beyond to provide these opportunities and ensure events run smoothly. It is unacceptable that this week I have once again

received reports of parents speaking to my staff, across school, in a discourteous manner. Office staff work hard to ensure you receive regular communications and when letters are sent out, reminders are also sent and, on most occasions, more than one reminder is sent. School has been using the School Life app since 14th September 2021 and reminders to download and sign into the app have been sent out. As a parent, it is your responsibility to ensure any correspondences are sent back in the correct way and in the timeframe given.



Thank you to those parents who have taken the time to thank staff for their hard work.

Children are back in school on Tuesday 7^{th} June as **Monday 6^{th} June is an inset day**. There will be some Reception children in school on the 6^{th} June to support staff with training.

I wish all our families a fantastic Whitsun holiday.

Kind Regards

SP

Mrs Shepherd

LIVING LIFE IN ALL ITS FULLNESS

Parents were invited into school for the Marvellous Musical Extravaganza. Children in years 1, 2, 3, 4 and 5 put on truly amazing, high-quality performance. Well done children! We are very proud of our children and of our curriculum offer. Our music curriculum nurtures the fundamental music teaching alongside building knowledge and we ensure that all children have opportunities to sing, listen, appraise, compose and perform.

Below are just a few of the vast responses we have had for our Jubilee home project. All staff have been overwhelmed with the projects and with the time and dedication children have spent to complete them. Thank you

for your support.







Jubilee celebration



After enjoying an afternoon tea style lunch, the whole school came together to continue Jubilee celebrations. The weather held off and fun was had by all. It really was smiles all round during the Jubilee celebrations. Click on the link for a superb rendition of the National Anthem sung by our nursery (3/4 year olds). EYFS National Anthem.

Thank you for supporting Mary Steven's Hospice and purchasing an ice cream/ice lolly.

Reading

Our next morning ready session for Nursery, Reception and KSI is Friday 24^{th} June at 8.30am in the lower hall. We look forward to seeing you all there.

Lunch Menus

As always, please can you book your child's dinner on School Money by midnight the day before. If you have not booked your child's lunch, you will be contacted by the office and asked to bring in a packed lunch for your child. If your child has any special dietary requirements, please make sure you have informed the office. You can now

```
Diary Dates
Monday 6th June - INSET DAY, SCHOOL CLOSED
Tuesday 7th June — SCIENCE WEEK
Tuesday 7^{th} June — Wonderdome at School
Wednesday 15th June - 9.30am Sports Day - Reception & KS2
Wednesday 15th June - 1.30pm - Sports Day - KS2
Thursday 16th June - 9.30 - Sports Day Nursery (All 30hours, AM & PM children)
Wednesday 22^{nd} June — Reserved Sports Day (KSI — AM, KS2 — PM)
Thursday 23<sup>rd</sup> June — Reserved Sports Day — (All Nursery children)
Friday 24^{th} June -8.30am Storytime - Nursery, Reception and Years 1 \& 2.
Thursday 14th July — KS2 Performance — Afternoon & Evening, times to be confirmed.
Friday 15^{\text{lh}} July -8.30am Storytime - Nursery, Reception and Years 1\ \&\ 2.
Wednesday 20th July - Y6 Leavers' Assembly, time to be confirmed
Wednesday 20^{th} July - Y6 Leavers' Party - after school
Thursday 21st July — Last Day of Term
Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> July — SCHOOL CLOSED (In lieu of Jubilee Bank Holiday)
```

book all your child's meals on School Money for the remainder of the academic year. The link to our lunch menu is here: http://www.hasbury.dudley.sch.uk/Page/Detail/lunch-menu-2022